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Summary: This paper addresses the actions the Authority is required to make 

on pay as part of delivering its responsibilities under the Localism 
Act 2011. 

 

 
1. BACKGROUND 

 
1.1  An objective of the Localism Act is to increase transparency of local 

pay.  This requires councils to publish the salaries of senior officials, as 
part of the ambitions to enable local people to better understand how 
public money is being spent in their area.  

 
1.2  The Act requires a local authority pay policy to be openly approved by 

 democratically elected councilors on an annual basis. 
 
2.  PAY POLICY STATEMENTS 
 
2.1 The Pay Policy Statement for 2020-21 is attached in Appendix 1.  As in 

previous years, and as agreed by County Council on 29 March 2012, 
the statement relates to: 

 

 the level and elements of remuneration for each chief officer 
which includes recruitment, increases and additions 

 the use of performance-related pay (PRP) for chief officers and 
the use of bonuses, if applicable 

 the approach to the payment of chief officers on their ceasing to 
hold office under or to be employed by the authority 

 the publication of and access to information relating to 
remuneration of chief officers. 

 
 For the purpose of the Localism Act, a Chief Officer in KCC is defined 
 as being at ‘Director level’.  This includes the County Council’s 
 Corporate Directors and Directors.   
 
2.2 The provisions do not apply to the staff of local authority schools. 



 

 

 
 
 
3. PAY MULTIPLE 
 
3.1 A pay multiple is calculated in order to measure the difference in pay 

between the norm and highest salary.  The definition of pay multiple in 
the ‘Code of Recommended Practice for Local Authorities on Data 
Transparency’ document is the ratio between the highest paid salary 
and the median average salary of the authority's workforce.  

 

3.2 KCC's current Pay Multiple figure is 8.1 : 1.  This excludes schools. 
 
4.       GUIDANCE 
 
4.1 The policy is compliant with expectations and guidance in the Code of 

Recommended Practice along with supplementary updates which have 
been received.  

 
5.  RECOMMENDATION  
 

5.1  County Council is asked to endorse the attached Pay Policy Statement.  
 
 
Colin Miller     
People Strategy Adviser  
03000 416483 
          
 


